ASCSU Weekly Report 3/23/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
1. Trying a new format with the numbering

a. We can point out questions easier by switching to this format

2. Hope the break went well.  It certain went well for me!

a.  Let’s make sure we finish out this semester strong and leave a good platform for the new ASCSU leadership to take part in

3. The Board of Governors bill was DOA in Committee over springs break

a. Senator Bacon made a good point to explain that students are not going anywhere and the bill will be run again.

4. Green Grants are in and we will be selecting two finalists for the grants.  I will keep Cabinet informed of the selection process

5. Ramct will be moving away from the blackboard learning management system.  Pat Burns along with the University committee on teaching and learning are looking at other opportunities that CSU can use to help with communication between students and faculty

a. Meeting with Mike Palmquest. Pat Burns this week

6. REMINDER:

a. Wednesday March 24th from 400-630 the UniverCity Connections committee will be on campus and I need you help!

b. They want to receive student input on town and gown relationships.  These relationships are in the growth process and I am looking for all types of students:

i. Greek life, Resident Assistants, 4+ year students, 1st year students, ect

c. Cabinet will be cancelled but I expect every cabinet member to be there and willing to ask questions to the community members

7. Senators: Are you doing something for your student population?  I would like to put this information into my Board of Governors report that is coming up in May.  Former Senator Peterson was featured in it with getting the “no idle” signs on campus

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: This week we will continue to have votes on budgets.  

· Things are getting a little complicated over at SFRB. 

· We have again postponed our vote on the Technology fee

· We will be voting on Facilities fee, but the board has asked Dean Woods to make a presentation regarding the Engineering Two project

· The Board has asked to have a further discussion with athletics before voting

· We will be voting on the Health Network
· Senate: If any of you are concerned that you may not be fulfilling your job to the best of your ability please talk to Kim Grubbs about scheduling some one on one time with me.
· I would be happy to give pointers and advice
· Please stay focused during the campaign process
· Elections: Please keep it clean and out of the office
· Univercity Connections: Dan will be co hosting their monthly meeting 
· It is this Wednesday 
· I expect to see as many of you there as possible
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed $9,831.70 to Student Alumni Connection, Liberal Arts College Council, and Campus Feminist Alliance.  

· SFB has $3,912.57 remaining in the budget

· Will be meeting with the National Society for Collegiate Scholars this week

Dates to Remember:

February 12th, 2010---  Phi Gamma Delta: CSU’s Best Dance Crew
February 13th, 2010---  Chinese Students and Scholars: Chinese New Year Celebration
February 23rd-24th, 2010---  Front Range Student Ecology Symposium
February 25th, 2010---  Students for Life

February 27th-30th---  Art Fest Committee

March 1st-5th, 2010---  Students For Holocaust Awareness: Holocaust Awareness Week
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	22-Mar-10

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$37,816.68 
	95.00%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,901.21 
	38.70%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,180 
	27.20%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,803.51 
	42.60%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,513.15 
	77.60%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$853.76 
	85.40%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$63,293.44 
	72.50%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$149,331.81 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$70,712.51 
	67.90%

	  
	Account Balance
	73946.11
	 


Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson
· Campaigning has begun. That means you might see a lot of folks on the plaza, and a dearth of ASCSUers around the office. Keep in mind that ASCSU still has work to do. We've got a lot of projects to work on, so please, if you choose to help campaign, don't forget the rest of your duties.

· There are many senate seats open! For those colleges that are not yet filled, please feel free to apply. Write-in candidates are still allowed until the beginning of the Voting Period.

· If you are campaigning on behalf of yourself or other, please remember to be courteous and respectful to all who cross your path. If you wish to visit student orgs/clubs, please keep in mind that they are in no obligation to hear you. Please be respectful of their time. It would behoove you to ask first to be listed on their schedule; please don't drop in unannounced. Keep in mind that other candidates may follow after you.

· The Elections Committee is available for your questions: presidential tickets have liaisons, and senators may ask questions of any committee member. The first committee meeting is 5:15 on Tuesday the 23rd, in LSC 227. The list of the other meeting times is posted near the TV in the office.

· I've been updating the website, so most of the info you should need should be on there. Donation and Expenditure reports will be posted online soon, for all to review.

· While I'd love if all of you could work together and resolve things amicably, sometimes that doesn't work that well. In the case of a campaign clearly breaking rules, the Elections Committee is around to manage those alleged infractions. To this end, there is a form available, and a formal hearing may be conducted. This form is available online, or at the Front Desk, and may be returned to the front desk, or to a member of the Elections Committee.

· Keep in mind some rules for the elections season: 
· The Elections Committee adopted 7 supplementary rules. These are available near the TV, and are posted on the website.

· Please remember that all materials used in the process of campaigning must be approved before their use. All campaigning materials must be sent to the Elections e-mail before they can be approved.

· Slander and Libel are expressly prohibited in the campaigning process. Please don't talk about other campaigns in such fashion.

· No campaigning is allowed in the ASCSU Complex, including the ASCSU Office, SLiCE, and ASAP. Please take your conversations of elections outside of those offices. That includes wearing campaign t-shirts, paraphernalia, etc. Please keep campaign literature outside of the office as well.

· When filling out your D&E reports, keep in mind the definition of "Fair Market Value." Donated or discounted goods must be declared at the price at which any campaign would be allowed to purchase that item on the open market.

· Keep in mind the you must abide by the ASCSU Code of Ethics, Elections Rules, and the CSU Student Conduct Code at all times. They apply even if you are not campaigning on the plaza, and even if you are off the CSU campus. While there are a lot of things to keep in mind from those documents, two very important considerations should be salient to you: 1) You must not use your existing ASCSU title to gain advantage that another candidate would not be allowed. 2) You must separate yourself and your campaigning from official ASCSU business at all times.

· Two final words of advice: 
· Check yourself if you think you might be in it for personal gain or personal glory, and remember that we're here to represent students and their needs, not our own. Keep this in the back of your mind over the next few weeks.
· Above all, please, try and cooperate with each other, and with the rules. Help each other out, instead of taking others down. Instead of attempting to skirt grey areas in the elections rules, ask first before you act.

· If you've got questions, feel free to send an e-mail to elections@ascsu.colostate.edu.

Dates to remember:

Monday, March 22nd, 3:00pm: First D&E Report due, both electronically and submitted to the Front Desk Tuesday, March 23rd, 5:15pm: Elections Committee Meeting - LSC 227 Friday, March 26th, 11:30-1pm: Plaza Debate Friday, March 26th, 3:00pm: Second D&E Report due, both electronically and submitted to the Front Desk Friday, March 26th, 4:00pm: Elections Committee Meeting - East Atrium

Monday, March 29th, 3:00pm: Third D&E Report due, both electronically and submitted to the Front Desk Tuesday, March 30th, 5:15pm: Elections Committee Meeting - LSC 24 Wednesday, March 31st, 7:00PM: Theatre Debate Friday, April 1st, 3:00pm: Fourth D&E Report due, both electronically and submitted to the Front Desk Friday, April 2nd, 4:00pm: Elections Committee Meeting - East Atrium

March 5th, 8:00am: Voting on RamWeb

March 6th, 8:00am: Voting on RamWeb

March 7th, 8:00am-4:00pm: Voting on RamWeb

March 7th, noon: Final D&E Report due, both electronically and submitted to the Front Desk

March 7th, 8:00PM: Announcement of results

March 7th-17th: 10-day appeals period  

Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· I know it’s a busy week but please everyone make sure you make it to your meetings.

· If you’re going to miss a meeting please let me know ahead of time.

· Keep up the good work everyone.

General:
· I know many of you are working on campaigns but let’s all make sure we still keep ASCSU a priority. 
· Everyone should do some research on the new UFFAB fee that SFRB will be voting on Monday at 4 pm. It is a very important fee and we need everyone’s input.
· If you have any questions or concerns about the elections please talk to a member of the elections committee.
· I am putting together the slide show that will run on the ASCSU office TV. If you have anything such as dates that need to be on the calendar, advertisements for events, general announcements etc. just email them my way and I’ll get them up. Just waiting on a graphics card.
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. Please send them ASAP!
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Academics –Ryan Morrison
· I am beginning discussions with Dr. Eykohlt to allow new students to be appointed to Faculty Subcommittees to fill vacancies. They are hesitant because it is so late in the semester but as it is a goal of ASCSU to have a stronger voice on campus,  I will work with Faculty Council to see this done.

· I will be out of the office until Thursday, If you have any questions or concerns about Academics please talk to Tim Sellers.

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Sponsoring “Prayers for Bobby” event put on by GLBT office.

· Need ASCSU members there to show support.

· Sponsoring Sexual Assault Awareness month.

· “No! The Rape Documentary” with Aisha Simmons

· Working with the VP of Diversity search committee.

· I’ll keep you updated as we make progress

· Working on an ASCSU int’l potluck for ASCSU members.

· Need volunteers to make some dishes representing their native cultures. Let myself or April know if you’re interested in bringing a dish. Trying to get the event going in the next month. If you have any ideas or would like to help, let April and I know.

Dates to remember:

March 28th- Prayers for Bobby event

April 28th-  “No! The Rape Documentary” with Aisha Simmons
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Not as much has been going on this past week due to Spring Break.

· We have been working hard on Bike to School Day and have started contacting different organizations.

· Our two biggest projects at the moment are phonebooks and plastic bag elimination on a city wide level.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· Next Wednesday, March 31st is our next Professional Development session for all of ASCSU. Thank you everyone who attended March 10th's event, and I encourage you to bring your fellow ASCSU members to next week's meeting. Dr. Dorhout, the Vice Provost for the Graduate School has generously offered his time to come speak to us about preserving institutional knowledge and maintaining healthy organizational structure in transitional periods. You may expect a more detailed description of Dr. Dorhout's presentation arriving on the ASCSU listserv soon. 

 
The event will begin at 5:00 pm in the Lory Student Center Senate Chambers. Please 
be on time! I am working with Dan and Tim to provide pizza for attendees who arrive on time and participate in the Professional Development session.

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
·  HB 1206 – Our BoG bill failed in Senate Education Committee 2-6 during Spring Break. Thank you for everyone who helped. The legislative process can be a glacial process but we have made strides this year that we never thought possible and we are making a name for ASCSU down at the capitol.
· I AM HIGHER EDUCATION – There will be a big announcement at the Capitol this Wednesday.  Keep your eyes open for some new proposals.

· Higher Ed Flexibility – I would like Senate to work on taking a position on “Higher Ed Flexibility” and  “Tuition Flexibility.” If you are interested in helping out please contact me.
· Other Bills – This is a list of the other bills that we are tracking. If Senate wants to take a stance or if you want any other information on these bills please ask me.

· HB 1054- Higher Ed Safety Protocols Presentation
· HB 1119- SMART Government Act 
· HB 1208- Higher Ed Transfer Agreements

· HB 1301 – Supplemental/Higher Ed
· SB 003- Higher Ed Flexibility
· SB 29- Create efficiencies in state/local gov

· SB 64-Inst. Apply for COF for students
· SB 94- Art in Public Places

· SB 101- CO Mountain College Bachelor Degrees 

· SB 108-Higher Ed Core Courses
Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· These are the projects we are working on:
·  RamRide, Advertising the new system and recruiting volunteers
· Academics, Textbook Exchange online

· ASCSU Review Committee, Student Voice Survey 

· Recruitment, Pamphlet 

· Student Services, CSU Serves Saturday

· Diversity and Outreach, Prayers for Bobby

· Elections
· The handbook is coming along. As we all know, advertising during an economic downturn is never easy so please, please let us know if you can connect us with any businesses that would like to work with us. 
IMPORTANT NOTE
· This is a reminder that if you are in need of marketing for any ASCSU event, please notify our department a month prior to an event so that we can properly prepare for it. From here on out, any event that is not requested at least two weeks prior, will not be marketed by the department.

· If you have an upcoming project or event and it is not listed above, please fill out a marketing request form. I will then schedule a meeting with you.

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· New training videos should be ready, I’ll find out this week.
· Got our custom report done. I can now see actual numbers from this semester with the new system. See below.
· Rolling out a few things including Ride Receipts, Guilt Statements, and a couple other internal items. Should be very exciting!
· Met with Res Life to help solidify the relationship between RamRide and Residence Life for the future. We are hoping to incorporate a mini RamRide training into the normal RA/RD/ARD training yearly so they start to understand more of what we do and how we operate, and how we fit in with each other.
· Meeting with the General Counsel again this week to re-evaluate our program’s risk. Should be a good meeting to finalize some actual re-evaluations of how we fit with the Universities risk.
Donations: 


· Solidified for the entire semester.
Volunteers:
· Still filling up strong.
Data:
· Last Weekend-RamRide did not operate last weekend. See below for 2 weekends ago. 


	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Avg Wait Time

	Thursday 3/4
	6
	68
	195
	42
	93 mins

	Friday 3/5
	12
	109
	387
	50
	122 mins

	Saturday 3/6
	15
	201
	439
	27
	74 mins


· Longest Wait Time: 122 mins
· Total Rides This Past Weekend: 372
· Total People This Past Weekend: 1021
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 3/25/2010:   (Individuals) need Drivers/Navigators!!!
· Friday 3/26/2010:       (Rotoract, Japan, SAE) fully staffed
· Saturday 3/27/2010:   (Psi Chi, NSCS, RamSkeller) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

RamRide begins operating again – 3/25
Student Services – April Ragland 
· Assistant Director Sara Shepler will be forming a committee for IBall. If you are interested in helping send her an email through the student services email. 
· Our next CSU Serves Saturday is April 3rd. If any members of ASCSU are interested in attending please let me or Kasey Tea know. 
· We have started contacting businesses in Fort Collins that will donate food for the SMILE projects. We are hoping that everything will be completely donated. 
· We are collaborating with Athletics to plan the Student Coach Mixer. look for more details on that in the near future. 
· Adday and I are in the process of planning an all ASCSU potluck. Let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions. 
Dates to Remember

April 3rd- CSU Serves

April 5th, 6th, 7th- Voting for For-Ever-Green T shirts in Spring election

May 7th- IBall

May 9th-14th- Finals week (SMILE project)

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING. This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  We met before break to go through a mock hearing.  Because the Greek representatives were not in attendance, Paul and I will likely hold this training session again for them.  

· ELECTION RULES.  On March 9, the Elections Committee voted to adopt seven additional rules for this campaign season.  Such rules require the approval of three-fourths of the Supreme Court to become effective.  We met on March 10 to consider the rules; all seven were ratified. They were:

1) All performances, special presentations, or guest speakers by non-student organizations in promotion or in appeal of votes for candidates must be approved by the elections committee with a majority vote at least one week prior to scheduled appearance. (approved 6-0)

2) Fair market value of the event shall be determined by the Elections Committee based on the market value of the compensation of ALL performances or appearances made by that individual or group at any location within the last nine months. Documentation of performances must be submitted to the elections committee one week prior to scheduled appearances for verification purposes.  Burden is on candidate to provide appropriate documentation to prove the past compensation of the individual or group in order to create the nine month average. (approved 6-0)

3) All tickets must abide by all LSC Policies when campaigning on land governed by the LSC, including the LSC Amplified Sound policy.  Tickets in violation of the Amplified Sound policy will be allowed one warning from EPS, and fines may be assessed per violation thereafter. (approved 6-0) 

4) Any food, candy, and/or drink substance to be distributed on the plaza by candidates must be approved by Joyce Durol of Dining Services in the Lory Student Center prior to use. (approved 6-0)

5) Under no circumstances will any member or representative of a campaign engage in slander or libel against any other representative or member of a campaign. (approved 6-0)

6) No videos or pictures of official ASCSU locations, consisting of the Senate Chambers, the ASCSU office, The RamRide office, the Campus Activities office, or the Slice Office may be used in the process of campaigning. (approved 5-1)

7) All fines must be remitted to the ASCSU Administrative Assistant in check form, made out to The Associated Students of Colorado State University, within 3 business days of the fine being levied. (approved 6-0) 

· As I said in my judicial report to Senate, several of these rules have been adopted using this process for several election cycles now. The Court suggests that the Senate evaluate these rules, as well as other rules proposed in years past, to determine if they should be included permanently in the Elections Code. While this evaluation cannot take place during the campaign period, the Senate can amend the Elections Code, as described in Art. VII, Sec. 708 of the ASCSU Constitution. 

· FLORIDA CONFERENCE PRESENTATION.  Look for a presentation from the Court about the ASCA conference this week at Senate.   
